
Application for Conditional Use Permit 
Madbury Planning Board 
www.madburynh.org

Form Date  
2018-03-22 

Town Offices  13 Town Hall Road  Madbury NH 03823  Tel: 603 742-5131 • Fax: 603 742-2502 

Please review the zoning ordinance at http://www.madburynh.org/pb

Applicant Name: Phone: 

Address: 

Email: 

Contact Name: Phone: 

Address: 

Email: 

Owner Name: Phone: 

Address: 

Email: 

Map #       Lot #   

A complete application must include a $200 application fee. 

Please email relevant documents in PDF format to  webmaster@madburynh.org 

Applicant(s) and Owner(s) : 

Signature _________________________________________________      Date ________________________ 

Signature _________________________________________________      Date ________________________ 

Signature _________________________________________________      Date ________________________ 

Public Service Company of NH d/b/a Eversource Energy 603-634-2992

c/o Jeni Menendez at 13 Legends Drive, Hooksett, NH  03106

jeni.menendez@eversource.com

VHB c/o Sherrie Trefry 603-391-3951

2 Bedford Farms Drive, Suite 200, Bedford, NH 03110

strefry@vhb.com

Public Service Company of New Hampshire

PO Box 270, Hartford, CT 06141-0270

c/o Jeni Menendez @ jeni.menendez@eversource.com

603-634-2992

8 9, 9-A, 18-F, and 20

Description of proposed conditional use: 
PSNH intends to replace nine (9) poles along the L175 Transmission Line in the Town of Madbury. The proposed work will occur within 
the existing, cleared transmission rights-of-way (ROW) and no additional widening of the ROW is proposed. Construction is anticipated 
to start in early 2021. The poles to be replaced consist of laminated wood poles that will be replaced with weathered steel to meet 
current industry standards. The poles will be installed within ten feet of the original pole location, except for Structure 
143 that will be replaced in its existing location. Generally, adjustments are made to pole locations to account for existing 
conditions in the ROW and for access during construction. Pole height increases are necessary to maintain minimum clearance 
safety standards and balance line sag (the average height increase is five feet). Construction crews will utilize existing established access 
(where present) in the ROW corridor. In order to minimize temporary resource impacts, construction crews will utilize timber matting to 
gain access across wetlands and a stream and around the base of the poles where work pads intersect wetlands. Timber mats reduce 
the impact of staging/driving heavy equipment through saturated wetland soils by dispersing the equipment weight, preventing the 
formation of ruts, and minimizing soil erosion. Impacted wetlands will be monitored until wetlands are re-vegetated.

1/14/2021


